St Margaret’s – quick update late October 2021

This is just a quick note to update you on a few things, and to give you the Christmas dates.

Remembrance 

On Remembrance Sunday, 14th November, Bishop Robert will be leading our 9am communion service, which will end with the Act of Remembrance and two-minute silence.

This year Remembrance Day itself – 11th November - falls on a Thursday.   Our 1030 mid-week communion   will therefore finish with a two-minute silence at 11am.     If you are coming to that service, please be aware that it will start very promptly at 1030am, maybe even a few moments early, so that we do not over-run. 

Sunday 7th November
There will be a special Time to Remember service at St Barnabas at 4pm, and there will not be an evensong that day.  
Advent and Christmas dates 
All these services are at St Margaret’s unless shown otherwise
Sun 5 Dec

5pm 
Darkness to Light: a special service for Advent
Thurs 16 Dec

7pm 
Candlelit Carol service

Sun 19 Dec  

4pm   
Carol service at St George’s

Tues 21 Dec   
7pm   
Candlelit Carol service

Fri 24 Dec
    
4pm    
Family worship at St George’s

                    

11.30pm  Christmas Communion at St George’s

Christmas Day
10am Christmas Family service for all with Communion 

Sun 26 Dec     
No service at St M: 10.30am said Communion at St G 

As you will see, we are holding two candlelit services at St Margaret’s.   There will be a pre-booking system.   We are aiming to have a maximum attendance of 60 at each service, so as to minimise Covid-related risks.   The content of the services will be identical.   Booking arrangements will be made nearer the time.

John Budgen RIP

John Budgen died on 17th September.  His name may not be familiar, but it was he who moved our Snetzler pipe organ from Brookthorpe, and who looked after it since.  He was hugely respected in the organ world, combining great sensitivity for historic instruments with a thoroughly practical approach built on a lifetime’s experience.  

A year from now, the Snetzler will have clocked up 25 years’ service at St Margaret’s.   We will find a way of marking the occasion, and of marking our gratitude to John for his care for the little organ.

Jonathan MacKecknie-Jarvis

